Sewer and Water Minutes

April 19, 2022

Present: Don Schneyer, Peter Socha, Tony Campetti, Mike Buffoni, Jennifer Carmichael,
Absent: John Loiodice

Approve March 1st minutes: Don asked for a motion to approve the March 1st minutes
and Peter motioned to accept the minutes as presented and Don seconded, all in favor.

Don thanked Nancy Barrocas for her appreciation letter.
Don commented on the March meeting with the Select Board and how well it went.

Don mentioned Patrick Sheehan’s presentation to the Select Board. Don felt the
Commissioners would like to have a discussion with Mr. Sheehan when he gets closer to
beginning his project.

Tuckerman’s Bridge: Nothing new to report on the water main replacement. The Article
for Town meeting will be for replacement of the bridge.

There will be a rebid on the Park St. pump station either in late summer or in the fall.

Backflow Ordinance does not have to go to Town meeting it can be adopted back in to
the rules and regulations. This is for residential backflow.

Stockbridge Bowl Stewardship Committee: The discussion was on dredging, weed
harvesting. Mike and Mark will start sampling next week. Harvester is still being
repaired.

Tony had the sewer jetter out and did all of downtown. The I & I phase III project will
not use ARPA funds instead the Commissioners will use sewer funds and continue using
Dave Prickett. Procurement funds under ARPA are associated with federal funds and
would have to go out to bid. Using sewer reserves will be able to have a special article go
to Town meeting in May. ARPA funds need to be appropriated by December 31, 2024.

Peter moved to close the meeting and Don seconded, all were in favor.
Respectfully submitted by,

Jennifer Carmichael

A full meeting of the Sewer and Water Commission can be viewed at ctsbtv.org; click on government; type
in Stockbridge; then look for the date of the meeting you want to listen to.



